PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 6th March 2008 in the Village Hall
Annual Parish Meeting

Three members of the public attended the Annual Parish Meeting which was held before the Parish Council meeting.   A member of the public suggested that the owner of the surgery site land which adjoins Common Road be asked to cut down the scrub/undergrowth beneath the trees which grow on the bank.   This would improve the line of sight for pedestrians and vehicles travelling up Common Road, away from the village centre.   This suggestion to be followed up.

A member of the public asked the District Councillor who was present whether improvements could be made to recyclable rubbish collections.   At present, landfill rubbish is collected from outside her home which is up a track, but she is expected to take the black box for recyclables to the nearest road.   This means a car journey the night before collection is due, and means that the box is subject to the vagaries of the weather and could be interfered with by animals, resulting in rubbish along the road.   District Councillor Richard Clewer explained that rubbish for landfill is collected by Salisbury District Council whereas recyclable rubbish is collected by Hills Waste.   Richard Clewer promised to pursue the matter. 

The Chairman updated a member of the public about the request to Wilts. & Dorset for a new bus stop at Newton Crossroads on the A36.   A risk assessment had been carried out by W&D and the site was found to be too dangerous a location for a bus stop because  the risk caused by overtaking vehicles is too high to ensure pedestrian  safety.   Wiltshire County Council agree with this assessment;  the fast nature of the A36 and the fact that it is a crossroads makes it impossible to site a bus stop there.   The Clerk will pursue the results of a Service Review by W&D which may result in all buses travelling through Whiteparish, rather than every other hour travelling straight along the A36 (bypassing Whiteparish).

When there were no more points to raise, the Chairman, Trevor King, closed the meeting and thanked the members of the public for attending.   He agreed with Richard Clewer that it was unfortunate that the school had arranged a function on the same evening as the Annual Parish Meeting.   The full Parish Council meeting was then held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.

Absence of PC Henry Clissold

It was decided to write to Henry to express the Parish Council disappointment that he had been unable to attend the meeting and also with his progress on improving pedestrian safety in Common Road.

New Parish Councillor

An application to fill the Parish Councillor vacancy had been received from Bob Twiddy, who is now available to re-join the Council.   As there were no other applications, Bob was co-opted and welcomed back by the Chairman.

Offer of land for parking of vehicles of school staff

The Chairman explained that the owner of the Green Meadows property just off Common Road had offered an area of his land which adjoined the school grounds for a peppercorn rent to be used for staff parking.   He had asked the Parish Council to arrange the matter.   The Headmistress and the person who chairs the Board of Governors expressed their gratitude for the offer but felt that access would be a problem.   Access would have to be through the school playground;  this would not be a hazard well before or after the school day.   However it would compromise the safety of the children if any of the staff or peripatetic teachers were arriving or leaving at different times whilst the children were around.   They felt they had to decline the offer, unless access could be gained via the track alongside School House and then through Green Meadows.   However there is no right of way along the track and it would not be possible to access through the Green Meadows site.   Whilst recognising that the safety of the children is paramount, the Parish Council were very disappointed with the school decision.

Hole in fence around football ground

The Chairman had reported at the November meeting that, although the hole in  the fence around the football ground (where it borders Blaxwell Lane) had been repaired, another hole had been cut.   The matter had been reported to PC Henry Clissold who does not seem to have made any progress in finding the culprit(s).   This repair cost the Parish Council (and hence the electors of Whiteparish) £90 and was carried out very cheaply by a local person.   However it was felt that the Parish Council had to arrange for another repair, as the full maintenance of the fence was a condition of the sale of the land to the Parish Council originally.   

Next Meeting 

Villagers are welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 10th April 2008 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.    Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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